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NOVEMBER 9, 2017






AGENDA

  




1.  Approve/amend minutes from the October 2017 meeting.

2.  Action on Application SP-241 Catskill Watershed Corporation tabled from October.

3.  Preliminary discussion on application SP-242 Larisa Guselnikova would like to have used auto sales on 2224 Hog Mountain Road in Fleischmanns.  Tax map # 286-1-12.712.
4.  Application SPR-51 Magic Mile would like to put storage containers on his property on State Highway 28 in Arkville.  Tax map # 307.1-1-49.

5.  Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, November 9, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman-------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch 

Other members------------------------------------------Len Utter, Glenna Herz, Charlie Kowalski, Joyce Gray 
Others present:  Justin & Barbara Kolb, Herb Finch, John Mathiesen, Paul Woodward (Keystone Associates), William Hrazanek, Jim Gray, Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome (alternate), Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning), Chris Plante and Beth Bush. 
Chairman Finch called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Len Utter made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Joyce Gray seconded motion. Motion carried.  
Action on application SP-241 Catskill Watershed Corporation.    The board received the requested items from Mr. Woodward. Chris Plante asked why is there a 2025 full build out on this project?  John Mathiesen said construction will start in the spring lasting 18 months then it will take 3-5 years to staff the building to its full potential.  Len Utter made a motion to send this application for 239 review to the Delaware County Planning Board.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Preliminary discussion on application SP-242 Larisa Guselnikova is proposing to sell used cars on the property at 2224 Hog Mountain Road in Fleischmanns.  Mr. Hrazanek representing Ms. Guselnikova said that he would to have 12 vehicles between the shop and the road for sale.  Mr. Hrazanek will need local approval to get the DMV license.  Charlie Kowalski made a motion to schedule the public hearing for December 14, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.  Len Utter seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Application SPR-51 Magic Mile, Inc would like to get permission to have sea-land containers installed to allow for storage units on Route 28 in Arkville.  Mr. Plante was present to represent the owner which is very ill.  Currently he is proposing 10 containers with a full build out of 60 containers.  It will be screened from the road with trees and all containers will be anchored together so they don’t move.  Len Utter made a motion to send it for 239 review to the Delaware County Planning Board.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.  Glenna Herz made a motion to schedule a public hearing for December 14, 207 at 6:30 p.m. Charlie Kowalski seconded motion.  Motion carried. 

Glenna Herz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m.  Charlie Kowalski seconded motion.  Motion carried.

